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STATE OF CONNECTICUT
JUDICIAL BRANCH

COURT OPERATIONS DIVISION

LEGAL SERVICES -
Joseph J. Del Ciampo, Director of Legal Services 100 Washington Street, P.O. Box 150474
Hartford, Connecticut 06115-0474

(860)706-5120 Fax (860) 566-3449

Judicial Branch Website: www.jud.ct.gov

December 13, 2018

MEMO TO: Rules Committee

SUBJECT: Recommendations by the Legal Specialization Screening Committee to Authorize
Entities as Certifiers of Lawyers as Specialists

On November 28, 2018, the Legal Specialization Screening Committee met and recommended
the following:

1- That the Connecticut Bar Association be approved as a certifier of lawyers as specialists
in the area of Residential Real Estate for a period of five years subject to the condition
that, if approved, it shall be required to notify promptly the Legal Specialization
Screening Committee of any material changes and its methodology for certifying lawyers
as specialists during the term of its approval.

2- That the National Board of Trial Advocacy be re-approved as a certifier of lawyers as
specialists in the area of Criminal Law and in the area of Civil Trial Practice for a period
of five years subject to the condition that, if approved, it shall be required to notify
promptly the Legal Specialization Screening Committee of any material changes in its
methodology for certifying lawyers as specialists during the term of its approval.

See attached report by the Legal Specialization Screening Committee dated November 28, 2018,
and the minutes of its meeting held on November 28, 2018.

If you approve the recommendations of the Legal Specialization Screening Committee, the
following vote should be made:

The Rules Committee, after reviewing the report of the Legal Specialization Screening
Committee dated November 28, 2018, recommending approval of the application of the
Connecticut Bar Association for authority to certify lawyers as specialists in the field of
Residential Real Estate, unanimously approves the Connecticut Bar Association for a five



year period commencing December 18, 2018, as qualified to certify lawyers as specialists
in that field. This approval is subject to the condition that the CBA is required to notify
promptly the Legal Specialization Screening Committee of any material changes in the
information contained in its application or in its methodology for certifying lawyers as
such specialists during the term of this approval.

The Rules Committee, after reviewing the report of the Legal Specialization Screening
Committee, dated November 28, 2018, recommending approval of the application of the
National Board of Trial Advocacy for renewal of its authority to certify lawyers as
specialists in the field of Criminal Law and in the field of Civil Trial Practice,
unanimously approves the National Board of Trial Advocacy for a five year period
commencing on February 22, 2019, as qualified to certify lawyers as specialists in those
fields. This approval is subject to the condition that the National Board of Trial Advocacy
is required to notify promptly the Legal Specialization Screening Committee of any
material changes in the information contained in its application or in its methodology for
certifying lawyers as such specialists during the term of this approval.

el M K

Foseph J/Del (’I)gnpo
Director of Legal Services

JID:pt
Attachments



Legal Specialization Screening Committee

November 28, 2018

Joseph Del Ciampo

Director of Legal Services

State of Connecticut Judicial Branch
100 Washington Street

Hartford, Connecticut 06115

Dear Attorney Del Ciampo:

On November 28, 2018, the Legal Specialization Screening Committee met and
considered several matters. At the meeting, the Committee recommended the following:

The Legal Specialization Screening Committee recommends that the Connecticut Bar
Association be approved as a certifier in the specialty area of Residential Real Estate,
for a five year period, pursuant to its application dated August 28, 2018, because in the
opinion of the Committee, it meets all of the criteria in the rules and as developed by the
Committee to evaluate whether entities should be approved as certifiers, subject to the
condition that, if approved, the applicant shall be required to notify promptly the Legal
Specialization Screening Committee of any material changes in its methodology for
certifying lawyers as specialists during the term of its approval.

The Legal Specialization Screening Committee recommends that the National Board of
Trial Advocacy be approved for recertification as a certifier in the specialty area of
Criminal law, for a five year period, pursuant to its application dated July 18, 2018,
because in the opinion of the Committee, it meets all of the criteria in the rules and as
developed by the Committee to evaluate whether entities should be approved as
certifiers, subject to the condition that, if approved, the applicant shall be required to
notify promptly the Legal Specialization Screening Committee of any material changes in
its methodology for certifying lawyers as specialists during the term of its approval.

The Legal Specialization Screening Committee recommends that the National Board of
Trial Advocacy be approved for recertification as a certifier in the specialty area of Civil
Trial Practice, for a five year period, pursuant to its application dated July 18, 2018,
because in the opinion of the Committee, it meets all of the criteria in the rules and as
developed by the Committee to evaluate whether entities should be approved as
certifiers, subject to the condition that, if approved, the applicant shall be required to
notify promptly the Legal Specialization Screening Committee of any material changes in
its methodology for certifying lawyers as specialists during the term of its approval.



The subject applications are on file with your office. Please forward these

recommendations to the Rules Committee.

cc: Robert F. Dwyer, Jr.
Patrick Kennedy
Rosemarie Paine
Denise K. Poncini
Kate Casaubon

Very truly yours,
"-.Jg_ _ w
Vicel Chai




Legal Specialization Screening Committee Minutes

November 28, 2018 Meeting
Judicial Branch, Legal Services Unit
100 Washington Street, Hartford, CT 06106
Conference Room, 2nd Floor
3:00pm

VIA CONFERENCE PHONE CALL

Members Participating: Attorney Jeffrey Low {Vice Chair), Attorney Rosemarie Paine,
Attorney Robert Dwyer. Attorney Patrick Kennedy

LSSC Staff participating: Attorney Denise Poncini, Attorney Katharine Casaubon

. The Committee considered the minutes of the meeting held on April 24, 2018. The
Committee unanimously voted to approve the minutes.

. The Committee considered the National Board of Trial Advocacy’s renewal application
to certify lawyers as specialists in Criminal Law. After brief discussion, the Committee
unanimously approved that the following resolution be forwarded to the Rules
Committee:

The Legal Specialization Screening Committee recommends that the National
Board of Trial Advocacy be approved for recertification as a certifier in the
specialty area of Criminal law, for a five year period, pursuant to its application
dated July 18, 2018, because in the opinion of the Committee, it meets all of the
criteria in the rules and as developed by the Committee to evaluate whether
entities should be approved as certifiers, subject to the condition that, if
approved, the applicant shall be required to notify promptly the Legal
Specialization Screening Committee of any material changes in its methodology
for certifying lawyers as specialists during the term of its approval.

. The Committee considered the National Board of Trial Advocacy’s renewal application
to certify lawyers as specialists in Civil Trial Practice. After brief discussion, the
Committee unanimously approved that the following resolution be forwarded to the
Rules Committee:

The Legal Specialization Screening Committee recommends that the National
Board of Trial Advocacy be approved for recertification as a certifier in the
specialty area of Civil Trial Practice, for a five year period, pursuant to its
application dated July 18, 2018, because in the opinion of the Committee, it



meets all of the criteria in the rules and as developed by the Committee to
evaluate whether entities should be approved as certifiers, subject to the
condition that, if approved, the applicant shall be required to notify promptly the
Legal Specialization Screening Committee of any material changes in its
methodology for certifying lawyers as specialists during the term of its approval.

4. The Committee considered the Connecticut Bar Association’s application to certify

5.

6.

lawyers as specialists in Residential Real Estate. After discussion, the Committee
unanimously approved that the following resolution be forwarded to the Rules
Committee:

The Legal Specialization Screening Committee recommends that the Connecticut
Bar Association be approved as a certifier in the specialty area of Residential Real
Estate, for a five year period, pursuant to its application dated August 28, 2018,
because in the opinion of the Committee, it meets all of the criteria in the rules
and as developed by the Committee to evaluate whether entities should be
approved as certifiers, subject to the condition that, if approved, the applicant
shall be required to notify promptly the Legal Specialization Screening
Committee of any material changes in its methodology for certifying lawyers as
specialists during the term of its approval.

The Committee discussed the Connecticut Bar Association’s informal request to
determine whether an on-line version of an exam would be acceptable. This itemis a
follow-up regarding Item #6 from the April 24, 2018 meeting. In connection with this
matter, staff to the LSSC prepared a study of the various rules from other states
concerning alternatives to a written exam for the consideration of the committee. After
discussion, the committee determined that any further consideration of this topic
should be made after submission of a formal proposal.

The Committee considered proposed additional questions for the Application for
Authority to Certify Lawyers as Specialists, form JD-ES-63, regarding the pass/fail rate
for, and the validity and reliability of, exam formats used to test attorneys wishing to
become certified as specialists. This matter is a follow-up discussion from the April 24,
2018 meeting with respect to Section 7.G. of the LSSC Regulations requiring the
committee to evaluate these factors with respect to an applicant’s written examination.

After discussion, the Committee unanimously voted to recommend to the Rules
Committee that the Application for Authority to Certify Lawyers as Specialists, JD-ES-63,
be revised to include the following as sub-question within question #16 on pages 5-6 of
the current version of the JD-ES-63 form, which requires applicants for authority to
certify lawyers as specialists to state various facts about the written examination that
the certifying entity administers to candidates for specialization as follows:



(k) how the pass/fail levels for each examination administration are
established;

) how each form of the examination is determined to he reliable, that is,
that the test results of each form of the examination are consistent or
replicable; and

{(m)  how each form of the examinatlon Is determined to be valid, that s, that
the content and emphasis of the examination proportionately reflects the
knowledge and skills needed for an enhanced level of skill and expertise
in the specialty area,

7. The meeting adjourned at 3:36.

Respectfully Submitted,

Denise Poncini
Counsel, Legal Services
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Del Ciampo, Joseph

From: Poncini, Denise /

Sent: Friday, November 30, 2018 3:11 PM /

To: Del Ciampo, Joseph c\
Cc: Casaubon, Katharine b \
Subject: FW: LSSC Letter to Rules Committee ’2/\\
Attachments: 11-28-18 Letter to Del Ciampo.pdf; Draft Minutes112818.pdf \

Here are the draft minutes.

Denise K. Poncini

Counsel, Legal Services

State of Connecticut Judicial Branch

100 Washington Street, 3™ Floor
Hartford, CT 05115-0474

Phone (860)706-5120

Fax: (860) 566-3449

Email Address: Denise.Poncini@jud.ct.gov

This e-mail and any attachments/links transmitted with it are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may be protected by the attorney/client
privilege, work product doctrine, or other confidentiality provision. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review,
disclosure, copying, dissemination, distribution, use or action taken in reliance on the contents of this communication is STRICTLY

PROHIBITED. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this in error and delete this e-mail and any attachments/links from
your system. Any inadvertent receipt or transmission shall not be a waiver of any privilege or work product protection. The Connecticut Judicial Branch
does not accept liability for any errors or omissions in the contents of this communication which arise as a result of e-mail transmission, or for any
viruses that may be contained therein. If verification of the contents of this e-mail is required, please request a hard-copy version.

From: Casaubon, Katharine

Sent: Friday, November 30, 2018 2:49 PM
To: Del Ciampo, Joseph

Cc: Poncini, Denise

Subject: LSSC Letter to Rules Committee

Good afternoon Joe,

| have attached the letter from Attorney Jeff Low detailing the LSSC’s recommendation to the Rules Committee as to the
CBA’s application for Residential Real Estate and the National Board of Trial Advocacy’s renewal applications for Criminal
Law and Civil Trial Practice. The draft minutes from this meeting are also attached.

Please present this to the Rules Committee for their review and approval.

In addition, the LSSC also approved some amendments to the LSSC application form, JD-ES-63. | have put an ES-100 with
those changes in my Forms Review folder for your review, and | will send you a memo to provide to the Rules
Committee explaining those changes as soon as we have a draft ready to show them.

Thanks,

Kate

Katharine E. Casaubon



Counsel, Legal Services

State of Connecticut Judicial Branch

100 Washington Street, 3" floor

Hartford, CT 06115-0474

Phone: (860) 706-5120

Fax: (860) 566-3449

Email Address: Katharine.Casaubon@jud.ct.gov

This e-mail and any attachments/links transmitted with it are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may be protected by the attorney/client
privilege, work product doctrine, or other confidentiality provision. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review,
disclosure, copying, dissemination, distribution, use or action taken in reliance on the contents of this communication is STRICTLY

PROHIBITED. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this in error and delete this e-mail and any attachments/links from
your system. Any inadvertent receipt or transmission shall not be a waiver of any privilege or work product protection. The Connecticut Judicial Branch
does not accept liability for any errors or omissions in the contents of this communication which arise as a result of e-mail transmission, or for any
viruses that may be contained therein. If verification of the contents of this e-mail is required, please request a hard-copy version.



